

Village of Homer Board of Trustees Meeting

October 25, 2022
6:00 p.m.    
The Regular Meeting of the Village of Homer Board of Trustees was held remotely via zoom and in person at the Homer Town Hall at 31 North Main St. with Mayor McCabe presiding.  

Members present:                                           Mayor, Hal McCabe 







Trustee, Patrick Clune







Trustee, Edward Finkbeiner 







Trustee, Kevin Slack








Trustee, Elizabeth McGrath
Also, present were Village Clerk Dan Egnor, Village Treasurer Tanya Digennaro, Dante Armideo Village Lawyer, Don Ferris Homer News, Bob Pitman Police Chief, Charlie Ford Fire Department Chief, Buzz Barber Water/Sewer Superintendent, Phil Stockton DPW Supervisor, Kevin McMahon Code Enforcement, Kevin Smith Cortland Voice, Eddie Velazquez.
Trustee Clune made a Motion to approve minutes of October 11, 2022, Seconded by Trustee Slack- all ayes 
On Motion by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Slack, to pay the following bills – all ayes.
· F & G Funds – Vouchers    # 225-244          $15,305.16
· A Fund – Vouchers             # 642-682           $41,135.83
Privilege of the floor:  Kevin McMahon, Code Enforcement, is asking the business owners to give an understanding to Adam Brown, the Fire Inspector, he is doing the job he was hired to do. There are complaints about recent inspections and how demanding Adam is on the inspections. The inspections are for public safety and have lapsed in the past couple of years. Kevin and Adam would like to see the business work toward compliance rather than fine into compliance. Kevin knows that a thorough inspection will also help the Village respond to questions from the insurance auditors. Adam has asked to update a the Spellmen program to help with safety on fire calls. Contact Kevin if there are any questions or concerns at (607) 749-0004. Kevin was also questioned about the problems with water and drainage problems at Burgett Dr. The levy on Burgett Drive has been a long-standing issue. This is a civil issue between neighbors and the Village is legally unable to address.  
Old Business: 
The update on the bus stop is Handi Hut will send a new bench and there is an adjustment fix to mount the solar panel. The DPW will have to put a barrier along the base to keep the mulch from moving into the bench area. 
New Business: 

The Village needs to get into compliance in the B-2 zones where businesses are on the first floor and housing above that. Dante has come up with a broad definition of the laws. Dante is asking if there needs to be a tightening or clearer definition of the B-2 zones that are non-conforming housing including grandfathered mixed-use buildings. There will be further discussion on this. Dante recommends the Village board to ask the Planning board for comments on the law. On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner have the planning board review this local law, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes. A second law was proposed that would define the B-2 sign law for the research and development zone, which is currently guided by R-1 codes. The 3rd law governs LED signs, and the Family Health Network is currently in an R-1 sign district and is looking to put an electronic sign to put out public information.  The Fire Department, Center for the Arts and American Legion all want signs, but the board is having a difficult time getting all the regulations to make everyone happy. The November meeting will have a public meeting on the electronic signs. The LED law is also under review and preparing for a public meeting. On Motion to have the Planning and Zoning boards review the LED sign law, by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee McGrath- all ayes
Dafoe Tree contract asked to be extended for another year. On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to extend Dafoe Tree service for another year, Second by Trustee Slack– All ayes.
            On Motion to approve taxpayer request for water and sewer credit 60 North West and deny request for water and sewer credit 1 John St., by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee McGrath - all ayes
On Motion by Trustee McGrath to approve the Light of My Life banner for the Hospice Foundation of Cortland County, Second by Trustee Slack– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to approve budget adjustments, Second by Trustee Clune– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to approve budget adjustments of $411.40 from contractual to Beautification, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes.
Economic Development money will need to be put into a reserve account for future use.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to approve bus pass at $65.00 for ski club, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee McGrath to approve budget meeting schedule, Second by Trustee Clune– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee McGrath to approve recreation refunds outlined in the report, Second by Trustee Clune– All ayes.
Attorney: No comments
Comments by Board Members:
Trustee Finkbeiner congratulated Pat, the Mayor and all who presented the DRI program.
Trustee McGrath ice rink has been ordered and the beautification Committee is prepared to get the Christmas decorations up for the Greens. 
Trustee Slack was asked by a family member as to why the basketball courts were locked when they went to play. Can there be a protocol as to who locks and unlocks the courts and central area for the keys. The courts were locked for sealing and never unlocked after. Tanya noted that there have been problems at the courts since the lights are not working correctly.
Mayor McCabe is happy with the way the DRI presentation was presented and has received great feedback.
Trustee Clune noted that there is a rabies vaccine clinic is being held on November 2 by appointment (check Village web site) at the Armory on Wheeler Ave Cortland. The amnesty day went very well and with that the compost area is open for limited times till amnesty items are removed. The residents have asked for an extension of leaf pick up, check the Village web site for the extension times. Check the Rec Desk site for ski club and youth basketball sign up. The fire department is doing a candy check on Halloween.  Silent bids for the old Village signs are being accepted till 3:00 on Friday the 28th. Compost area will close November 30 unless there is snow.
Questions from the Media: 
Kevin would like to have clarification if the proposed mix used law affects the whole Village. The district of B-2 is what the law is for. The Circus House is applying for a grant to convert it into apartments and commercial area. 
Buzz the Health Dept reported is in and the contact time will need an engineering study next year. Will need to wait for grant money before the tank can be addressed. 
On Motion by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board entered Executive session at 7:36 P.M. All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board exited Executive session at 8:21 P.M. All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve the bonus schedule to be paid in the first part of December utilizing the excess sales tax, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to increase the police salary schedule as of January 1, 2023, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes
On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve the column on spreadsheet of proposed minimum wage increases up to March 31, 2023, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes
On Motion by Trustee Clune to extend Buzz Barber’s excess time through May 31, 2023, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes
On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve the paying out the SRO comp time, Second by Trustee McGrath– All ayes
On Motion to adjourn by Trustee Clune Seconded by Trustee McGrath at 8:25 PM-All ayes.







Respectfully Submitted,







Maureen Hoy, Account Clerk

